
Agenda Report 

TO: CITY COUNCIL DATE: March 20,2006 

FROM: CITY MANAGER 

SUBJECT: CONTRACT AWARD TO WESCO INFRASTRUCTURE 
TECHNOLOGIES FOR SAN RAFAEL BRIDGE SEWER 
REHABILITATION FOR AN AMOUNT NOT TO EXCEED $86,000 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council accept the bid, dated February 15, 2006, 
submitted by Wesco Infrastructure Technologies for the San Rafael Bridge Sewer 
Rehabilitation, reject all other bids received, and authorize the City Manager to enter 
into such contract as is required. 

BACKGROUND 

The project calls for the cleaning and removal of mineral deposits on the inside wall of a 
12-inch diameter cast iron sewer pipe under the bridge on San Rafael Avenue west of 
Arroyo Boulevard, and the installation of a pipe liner to prevent the redeposit of scale 
buildup. The loss of flow carrying capacity of the pipe has caused it to perform 
unsatisfactorily. The nature and extent of the mineral deposits and loss of capacity was 
confirmed recently through closed circuit televised inspection of the pipe. 

This project is consistent with the Land Use Element by continuing to implement capital 
improvements which will maintain or rehabilitate infrastructure. 

The Department of Public Works prepared Specifications for the subject project, and in 
Accordance with Section 4.08.070 of the Pasadena Municipal Code, bids have been 
requested and received. The project was advertised in the Pasadena Journal on 
January 19, 2006. In addition, the Notice Inviting Bids was published in four trade 
publications, listed on two web sites, and mailed out to forty-seven (47) potential 
bidders. Bid packets were obtained by seven c;ontractors, three of whom submitted 
bids for the project. 
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Following advertising, bids were opened on February 15, 2006 and are as follows: 

Bidder 

1. Wesco lnfrastructure Technologies, Torrance 

2. Southwest Pipeline and Trenchless Corp., Gardena 

3. J. F. Pacific Liners, Inc., Vacaville 

Engineer's Estimate 

Amount 

It is recommended that Wesco lnfrastructure Technologies be awarded the contract for 
this project as they are the lowest responsive and responsible bidder. The proposed 
contract with Wesco lnfrastructure Technologies fully complies with the Competitive 
Bidding and Living Wage Ordinances. The Contractor has indicated that the award of 
this contract will result in zero new hires to his present workforce. 

The proposed contract will be set up as follows: 

Base Bid 
Contingency Allowance 
Contract "Not to Exceed" Amount 

It is anticipated that the project will begin in May 2006 and be completed in three 
weeks. 
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FISCAL IMPACT 

Funds for this project are available in Budget Account 76267. Preventative Maintenance 
- Sewer System. 

Respectfully submitted, I 

w 
City ~ a n a g e r  

Prepared by: , 4 7 1  

Robert Gardner ' 
Principal Engineer 

 hewed by: 
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aniel A. Rix 

City Engineer 

Approved by- 

Martin Pastucha, Director 
Department of Public Works 




